# Kingfisher Courier

Telephone: 01302 349275

Fax: 01302 349293

Email: office@astrea-kingfisher.org Website: www.kingfisherprimary.org.uk Kingfisher Primary Letter No. 2 Friday 8th October 2021





# Contact Details

Can we please ask if you have changed any of your contact details, including telephone numbers and change of address to please kindly inform the office.

You can email office@astrea-kingfisher.org

Moving forward it is crucial that you have the Astrea App as we are no longer sending letters out, unless they require a reply back to school, such as the Parent Discussion Day letters.

By downloading the App you will ensure that you keep up to date with all the current information and communications from school.



#### Attendance Matters

Here are our attendance figures for last week. Our whole school attendance target this year is <u>96%</u> and our whole school attendance currently stands at <u>92.4%</u>. Thank you for helping us to continue to aim to reach our target by ensuring that you are in school everyday.

Year Group	Current Attendance
Reception (FS2)	90.7%
Year 1	92.3%
Year 2	93.3%
Year 3	90.4%
Year 4	91.6%
Year 5	92.2%
Year 6	94.4%

This half term has had it's challenges with a significant number of children not being well. I am hoping that as we approach the half term break this may help everyone to rest and feel well enough to be in school.

Being in school is important at any time, but especially this year as we have planned our curriculum approach to support the areas of learning which have been impacted on over the last two years of disruption. The plans will help to address any areas of learning that may not have been covered in previous years as well as the curriculum for the current year.



## **NAUGHTY PARKERS**

We continue to receive daily reports at the office of illegal and dangerous parking. Please can we remind all parents to park appropriately to ensure our children's safety. This includes not parking on our school entrance markings.



### **Photograph Days**

School photograph day will be on **Friday 12th November 2021**. This will be for individual photographs



#### **Quick Messages:**

**Collecting children:** Please remember to inform your child's class teacher if somebody different is collecting your child. This will help avoid confusion at the end of the day.

**Sickness and diarrhoea:** Please remember that the school follows Public Health England policy guidance for sickness and diarrhoea for all children and staff. This states that following the last bout of sickness and diarrhoea children should remain at home for 48 hours. Thank you for your cooperation with this.